
Iowa Cancer Consortium Policy Workgroup Charter  
Adopted February 1, 2019. Revised December 14, 2021. 

Purpose 

The purpose of the Iowa Cancer Consortium Policy Workgroup is to inform Iowans of cancer-related policy and advocacy 
issues at all levels, to provide a platform for discussion and learning, and to connect members with advocacy 
opportunities.  

Participation 

Workgroup participation is open to all Iowa Cancer Consortium members.  

Meetings 

Meetings are held approximately monthly during each Iowa legislative session using virtual meeting software accessible 
via phone, mobile device, and/or computer. Monthly email updates are provided at other times to stay connected on 
federal and off-season state issues. 

Leadership 

The Policy Workgroup is supported by volunteer member co/tri-chairs and a member of the Consortium staff. Co/tri-
chairs may self-nominate or be nominated by another member or staff person.  

Statement of Neutrality 

The Iowa Cancer Consortium is a non-partisan, non-political organization and does not use state funds to engage in 
lobbying. Views presented by participants during Policy Workgroup meetings do not necessarily represent the opinions 
or positions of the Iowa Cancer Consortium, its board of directors, staff, or membership.  
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